Debbie & Mack McDougal
7103 Applewood
Amarillo, TX  79108










VIN 		TIN
The Monthly Newsletter for the Amarillo Region of the Antique Automobile Club of America

Volume 44		August 2014			Issue #8

(These awards were received by Davena House for previous issues)
	


	
CLUB OFFICERS
President:
Will Taylor
171451 White Wing Road
Canyon, TX  79015
806-655-3607

Vice-President:
Mack McDougal
7103 Applewood
Amarillo, TX  79108
806-383-9299

Secretary:  Debbie McDougal
7103 Applewood
Amarillo, TX  79108
806-383-9299

Treasurer:  Betty White
8849 Dove Ridge Drive
Canyon, TX  79015
806-557-6366

Historian:  
Cecil & Mary Grace Regier
204 Regier Drive
Dumas, TX  79029
806-966-5479

Directors:
Will Taylor, President
Glenn Wallick, Past President
Rusty Miller, Term Expires 2014
Charles White, Term Expires 2014
Tom Griffin, Term Expires 2015

Sunshine Chairperson:
Calista Huber
806-622-2762

PCCC Representative:
Gene Smith
806-358-4970

Editors:
Debbie & Mack McDougal
806-383-9299
	
We are a club devoted to the enjoyment of antique automobiles through road trips, parades, exhibitions and friendly competition.  Our membership is diverse in age, census and preference of make of car, but unite in the delight of saving antique vehicles from the ravages of time.  Our membership participates in local charity work, supporting the Make-A-Wish Foundation, Meals-On-Wheels, etc.  We operate in coordination with the Panhandle Council of Car Clubs and within the sanction of the Antique Automobile Club of America.  We welcome all those who share in our interests whether they own an antique vehicle or simply enjoy the romance of automobilia.

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS

4th  Shirley Wallick
10th Mary Jo Griffin
14th  Ray Hill
30th  Ruth Haley

AUGUST ANNIVERSARIES

24th  Billy and Mary Jo Griffin

Please remember to call Calista Huber at 806-622-2762 if you know of a club member who needs to be remembered with a card.  You can also e-mail Debbie McDougal at pegasus_79108@yahoo.com  who will be glad to contact Calista.

Unless posted differently, Club Meetings will be held on the first Sunday of every month at the Valleyview Church of the Nazarene, 7601 S Western Street.  Meetings begin at 2:30 pm.
Please contact one of the officers listed on this page if you need more information.

Learn more about our club at our official website: amarilloareaaaca.org    OR www.amarilloregionantiqueautomobileclubofamerica.org

We welcome you all to visit us, whether you have an antique vehicle or not.  We enjoy automobilia and are most willing to help you with your dream machine.











The Road Ahead
(Calendar of upcoming events)

For more details, check out the following websites:  Panhandle Council of Cars, AmarilloCarShows.com, Antique Automobile Club of America, or Speedster Antique Automobile Club of America web

AUGUST:
August 1, 2 & 3 - Top of Texas Swap Meet.  Pre-register by June 30th & receive a free t-shirt.  All spaces are 12’x25’ – Spaces with 12’x20’ concrete pad are $30.00 in advance.  Spaces without pads are $25.00 in advance – Corner spaces are $5.00 more.  All spaces are $5.00 more at the gate (cash only) – Spaces with pads are limited.  Rt. 66 Motor Speedway, 4101 South Loop 335 East.  Info: Kyle 806-570-4839or topoftxswapmeet@yahoo.com 

August 1 – TnT Fun & Grudge – Amarillo Dragway.  WWW.amarillodragway.com or WWW.facebook.com/AmarilloDragway
August 2 – 8:30 to 9:30 am – Coffee & Cars – Old School Auto Club.  Rudy’s BBQ, I-40 & Western

August 2 – Summit Super Series Points Race – Amarillo Dragway.  WWW.amarillodragway.com or WWW.facebook.com/AmarilloDragway

August 2 – 5:00 pm to 9:00 pm – Cruise Night – Hosted by Amarillo Area Corvette Club.  11th Annual Cruising Polk Street.  5:00pm meet at Hillside & Bell, Amarillo – 6:00pm to 9:00pm Cruise Polk Street.  All cars enter at 12th & Tyler going North.

August 9 – 8:30 to 9:30 am – Coffee & Cars – Old School Auto Club.  Rudy’s BBQ, I-40 & Western



August 9 – 10:00 am to 3:00pm – AHS Swim Team Car /Truck/Bike Show.  Entry fee: $20.00 – Hamburger or Hot dog plate free with paid entry!  All money goes to the AHS Swim Team Booster Club.  Amarillo High School Parking Lot, 4225 Danbury St, Amarillo.  Info:  David Harris 806-316-9986 or Michael Allen 806-680-4354

August 9 – Lubbock Mustang Club 32nd Annual Mustang Roundup & Car Show

August 9 – 10 am to 2 pm.  The Canyonview Estates Retirement Community, 7404 Wallace Blvd.  Hot Rods & antique car show.  Benefits the Alzheimer’s Association.  Includes a hamburger cookout, door prizes, & a dunk tank.  Info:  Call 806-356-8346.

August 9 – 10:00 am to 2:00 pm – Dreams of a Cure 4th Annual Car Show.  Moore County Courthouse Square, Dumas, TX.  Cash drawing for participants every ½ hour – T-shirts.  Early registration Fee $25.00.  Info:  DreaMS of a CURE, P.O. Box 1982, Dumas, TX 79029 or dreamsofacure.org 

August 9 – 5:30 pm – High Plains Thunderbird Club Meeting.  First United Bank, 45th & Soncy.

August 12th through the 14th, Decatur, TX.  Southwest Swap Meet sponsored by the Dallas Model A Club to be held at the Wise County Fairgrounds.  Info:  Call 1-940-271-1005 or check the website at www.southwestswapmeet.com
August 13th through the 16th – Vin Tin Antique car Tour, sponsored by Amarillo Region Antique Automobile Club of America, contact Gene Smith at 806-358-4970 or gjsmith57ford @yahoo. com or go to the Club’s website at www.amarilloregion automobileclubofamerica.org

August 16th – Center City Block Party Show & Shine, 4 pm to 8:30 pm [check-in starts at 2:30 pm], Amarillo National Bank, 410 S. Taylor, downtown Amarillo.  Entry fee $30.00 [good for 2 participants into the Center City Block Party on Polk St. plus a commemorative dash plaque]; participants may leave when the show ends or stay for the Block Party.  Proceeds benefit the annual Christmas donation of bicycles/helmets by the Texas Panhandle Mustang Club, Salvation Army Angel Tree, & Center City of Amarillo, Inc.  Call 806-678-7269 or 806-372-6744 for more info.
August 23rd – Family Fun Day, Show & Shine Car Show plus concert by Billy Dawson, country artist & hometown boy.  For more info check www.amarillocorvetteclub.com.

August 30th – 6th Annual Crime Stoppers Car Show, Amarillo Civic Center, 10 am to 4 pm.  Entry: $25.00 by 08/25 or $30 late.  Move-in Friday noon to 10 or Saturday from 7 am to 8:30 am.   Contact: Amarillo Crime Stoppers, P O Box 1843, Amarillo, TX 79105 – website: www.amapolice.org.  


AACA – Amarillo
2014 Meetings/Host List

	
AUGUST

	
AWAITING VOLUNTEERS

	
SEPTEMBER

	
Connie & Richard Whitehead


	
OCTOBER

	
Davena & David House 
Marilyn & Rusty Miller


	
NOVEMBER

	
Shirley & Glenn Wallick

	
DECEMBER

	
CHRISTMAS PARTY




PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDAR
FOR THE 52ND GRAND OLE TOUR

The 52nd Grand Ole Tour, hosted by the Wool Capital Region Antique Automobile Club of America [WCRAACA], is scheduled from October 30th through November 1st [depart November 2] in San Angelo, Texas.  It will feature two days of touring around the local area, without the pressure of worrying about vehicle judging.

The WCRAACA has reserved fifty [50] rooms at the Clarion Hotel, 441 Rio Concho Drive, in San Angelo.  Rooms are available on a first-come, first-served basis at a special rate of $119.00 per night, plus 13% tax.  Call [325] 658-2828 or [325] 653-4938 and make your reservations for Thursday, Friday and Saturday nights by September 30, 2014.  Please mention that you will be in San Angelo for the WCRAACA tour.  Reservations will be accepted after September 30, 2014, based on availability and charged at the rate in effect at that time.  A free breakfast will be provided by the hotel staff.

Discounted tour registration will be $90.00 for a car and driver, plus $90.00 for each additional person 12 years and older, until October 7, 2014; when the rate goes to $110.00 for a car and driver and $110.00 for each additional person.  Registration for children under 12 will be $60.00 each for the full tour.

The Clarion Hotel was chosen for the tour, in part, for its central location.  It is just across the river from historic Block 1 and a short distance from the Fort Concho National Historic Landmark, the San Angelo Museum of Fine Arts, the revitalized river walk area, the old Santa Fe Railways Depot and an old town re-creation where visitors can look over period buildings.  All are great backdrops for photos of your antique and classic cars.

Pre-registered guests can pick up their tour packets and bags from 1 pm to 6 pm Thursday, October 30th, in the Hospitality Room at the Clarion.  Late registration will be accepted at that time.  After supper on your own, a get-acquainted ice cream social begins at 7 pm and continues until 8:30 pm.

The driving tours will begin early on Friday, October 31st, and Saturday, November 1st.  On Friday, tour participants will take country roads west and north of San Angelo, and stop at the Community Center in Robert Lee, Texas, for lunch [cost covered by the registration fee].  After lunch, the tour will break up into two groups.  One group will tour the Aermotor Windmill Company where windmills are manufactured; the other will head back to San Angelo through Miles, Texas, for a visit to the historic small West Texas town.  Which route you choose is up to you.  On your arrival back in San Angelo, you will be on your own for supper.

On Saturday, November 1st, tour participants will take a route south and west of San Angelo.  The first stop will be the West Texas Boys Rand for lunch and a visit with the boys [covered by the registration fee].  From there, the tour will drive to Christoval, Texas, for a stop [and photo oppor-tunity] at the South Concho River, one of the clearest rivers in Texas.

Before returning to San Angelo, the tour will visit the Carmelite Hermitage, a monastery near Christoval.  It is an interesting place to visit and includes a gift shop with items that the monks produce.  The tour will return to San Angelo in plenty of time to get ready for the banquet [cost covered by registration fee] Saturday evening.

Your tour packet will include a complete time schedule with maps and other information you will find useful during the Friday and Saturday tours.

For a Grand Ole Tour registration packet, e-mail at request to Arlen Lohse, Registration Chairman, at malohse@suddenlink.net .  You can also call [325] 223-8377 with your request, but stay on the line until the answering machine picks up.  The packet can be e-mailed as a PDF attachment or mailed; your choice.

We’re looking forward to seeing you in October.
Arlen Lohse, Registration Chairman
6009 Kingsbridge Drive
San Angelo, TX  76901-5315
[325] 223-8377
malohse@suddenlink.net 
Prez Sez


President Will Taylor
Antique Automobile Club of America – Amarillo Region National Tour, August 2014, seemed like a long time off in the future when we first began making plans for the event.  Where did the time go?  Well time marches on, and in the case of the last couple of years, it seems that it has marched at “double time”!
The last two National Shows in Amarillo were so much enjoyed by our guests.  Let’s do a repeat performance and make every effort to show our genuine Amarillo, Texas hospitality, courtesy, concern and appreciation for their visit.  We want them to know that their effort to get here and the attendant expenses were well worth it.
Take advantage of this opportunity to meet and know new friends.  We have interests in common with these folks.
Please let me know if there is any way that I can be of assistance.

Automobilia
Ancient Latin travelers were known to say to their families, “Cur non ista mictum ex ocasione”, which translates to, “You should have gone when you had the chance”.
***
What is 55 hotdogs long, 25 hotdogs high, 10 hotdogs wide and weighs 10,000 Lbs.?
The Oscar Mayer Weinermobile
***
I was stopped for driving 53 in a 35 zone!
I told him I was dyslexic.



AMARILLO REGION OF THE ANTIQUE AUTOMOBILE CLUB OF AMERICA
MEETING MINUTES	July 13, 2014

Will Taylor called the meeting to order; Tom Griffin gave the opening prayer.  Attending were 22 mem-bers with 2 guests, Brianna & Hayleigh, grand-daughters of Rusty & Marilyn Miller.
Mack announced the birthdays & anniversaries for the month of July.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Betty White was absent.
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  Minutes were approved as printed in last month’s VIN TIN newsletter.
SWAP MEETS, JERRY HARRIS:  Jerry was absent at this meeting.  Info will be listed in the newsletter. 

PARADES, DAVID HOUSE:  David House mentioned one in Happy, but was not sure of the date.

SUNSHINE REPORT, CALISTA HUBER:  Debbie McDougal stated she had a nice visit with Calista & she is doing well.  If anyone needs a card sent, please contact Calista.
VIN TIN NEWSLETTER/WEBSITE:  Mack & Debbie reported nothing has changed from last month. 
PCCC MEETING, Gene Smith:
   Discussed the September car show to fund research for prostate cancer.  The theme is red, white & blue; the organizers are looking for a white Corvette.  If you know of anyone with one, contact Gene; he will pass on the information.  This will be held at Westgate Mall.
   The Models Club is asking for club members to build a model of their favorite car to be shown at the 2015 Make-A-Wish show.
   The T-Bird Club raised $3,500 for Martha’s Home.
   Tilly’s Car Show raised $3,400 to help kids go to camp.
   August 2nd is Cruisin’ Polk Street.
VIN TIN ROUND-UP TOUR, Gene Smith:  
   Reported registrations are now at 25; only 9 are from club members.  Jenelle stated they have received lots of inquiries.  Gene believes we are at the breakeven point.  
   Discussed the snack room –Debbie McDougal is unable to work this; the Club decided not to have a snack room.
   Cecil & Mary Grace brought the tour notebooks.  Their part of the tour information has been printed & is in the notebooks.  Mack & Debbie McDougal will take these, finish printing the information, & organize the books.
   A day will be scheduled soon to organize the goody bags.
   Mack McDougal has built some door prizes – wooden “Model As”; Texas 6-packs [hot sauce collection]; birdhouses & dust bins using license plates.
   All outings are now well organized & ready to go.  No decorations or setting up/tearing down will be needed for the dinners.
OLD BUSINESS/NEW BUSINESS:  There was nothing to discuss under OLD or NEW BUSINESS that wasn’t already discussed/reported above.
50/50 POT:  As the Treasurer was absent, no tickets were available; the 50/50 pot was not held.
Before the meeting was officially adjourned, Will invited everyone to enjoy the ice cream & sweets that were brought.  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  If you have any corrections, please call me at 383-9299 or e-mail me at pegasus_79108 @yahoo.com.
            Respectfully submitted by Debbie McDougal

Personalized License Plates For Ugly Cars

EYEZOR
HAZRDUS
H2OLOO
CURMUJN
JUSAHIK

1928 LaSalle Phaeton

Harley J. Earl and his Legacy

     Harley Earl’s father was a coachbuilder in California, but changed the name and purpose of the shop to the Earl Automobile Works in 1908. He became well known among the rich and famous of the film industry.   His son, Earl, was attending school at Stanford University, but left before finishing, so he could learn from his father and help in the shop.  Building cars for Tom Mix and Fatty Arbuckle seemed a bit more exciting than cosines and grammar.  The design practice of the time was to beat body parts out of metal until it looked right or make a wooden model.  If it wasn’t right, you threw it away and started all over, again.  Harley’s method was to make a full sized model of the design in clay.  If he didn’t like the results, he just scraped more off or added more clay until he was happy.  

     In 1925, General Motors was planning to add a new line of cars, the LaSalle, to be sold at the Cadillac dealerships.  The car was to be valued at just below the cheapest Cadillac.  Larry Fisher was the manager of the Cadillac line at the time when he heard about the, “Hollywood Kid.”  Earl was hired and travelled to Detroit.  He designed four different versions for the new LaSalle line: a coupe, a roadster, a sedan and a touring car.  They were lower and longer than the typical autos of the era; no stubby bodies and no high roofs.  Fisher and the powers of G.M. loved the cars and ordered them all to be put into production for the 1927 model year.  Consumers were elated with the new styling.  One usually bought a car for its reputation for dependability, but now the appearance of the vehicle became an important part of the appeal.
      Henry Ford had refused to modernize his Model T’s while the other auto manufacturers were making regular improvements to their vehicles. The new Lasalles were outselling the Cadillacs and all the other G.M. products.  The new look with two-toned paint jobs were too much for the public to ignore.  The eye appeal of the LaSalle was all too evident to Alfred Sloan, the General Manager of G.M.  He initiated a new department called the Art and Color Division and set Harley Earl at its head.  The designing and production process for a new model became much easier and faster, which indoctrinated the annual design change.  This caused patrons to become bored with their cars and made them want to buy newer models.  Sloan called the new concept, “Planned Obsolescence.”  More chrome, surface area, ornamentation, bright colors and getting rid of running boards was the new mandate.

     Upper management had a habit of popping-in to see Harley during his creative sessions, so he moved his office to a different area.  He then blackened the windows, took out the phone and had a phony name painted on the door, so he could work.  He had designed all the new Chevrolets, Oaklands (later named Pontiacs), Oldsmobiles, Buicks, and Cadillacs coming off the line.  In ’53 he designed the first wrap-around windshield.  Earl was also responsible for the Tail-Fin era of automobile design.  After WW II, he decided it was time to build a two-seater, instead of his signature long and low cars.  He called the secret design team,” Project Opel.”  The car was offered in 1953 as the first Corvette and the rest is history.  Harley retired in 1958 after overseeing the design of the ’59 models. He suffered a stroke and died in West Palm Beach, Florida on 10 April, 1969.
[image: 1954]
The Corvette as designed by Harley J. Earl


AIR BAG DEPLOYMENT
(Notes From The Editors)
[image: ]

Our July meeting would have fallen on the Sunday of the three-day weekend, so we voted to have our July meeting in the middle of the month.  This gave those who were going to be out of town for the holiday a better chance of attending the meeting.  As is our custom, we had our Ice Cream Social during the July meeting.  We had all kinds of homemade ice cream and baked goods to go with it.  Our only mistake was having the meeting before eating the ice cream.  The ice cream and goodies were shouting from the side lines saying, “EAT ME, I HAVE NO CALORIES”!  We couldn’t have had a better day for it; the weather was perfect!
Several members drove their antique cars to the social.  A good time was had by all who attended.  We always seem to have a good time when we are with our friends.  But, then again, how can you not have fun with a bunch like us?


Jackie, Jenelle, Will and Marilyn looking at one of the door prizes for the upcoming tour.
[image: C:\Users\Admin\Pictures\59850059.jpg]
Cecil & Mary Grace heading home after the 
Ice Cream Social


Mary Jo and Billy Griffin ready for some homemade ice cream


Sometimes you can have just too much fun and have to find that special place to relax.
That’s what Grandmas are for!


A couple of our favorite people have decided it’s time to do something about that burning love they have for each other!

Lydia Lichtie and Gib Satterwhite
Along with their families, request the honor of your presence at a mass celebrating their marriage.
August 2, 2014 at 1:00 PM
St. Lawrence Church, 2800 North Spring Street
Amarillo, Texas
Reception to follow
The happy couple requests no gifts, please
Your presence is gift enough.




Those are not tin cans tied to the car; it’s a Studebaker losing its parts!
This Is Important

Mary Grace Regier said it is very important for all club members to drive their antique car to the next meeting.  This is the car you will drive on the Tour in August.  If you cannot drive your car to the meeting, please bring a picture of the car for printing purposes!

This Is Important


[bookmark: _GoBack]

Love the details of our cars





Who are these 2?



AACA Western Division National Fall Tour
Amarillo, Texas – August 13-16, 2014
Vin-Tin Round Up
REGISTRATION FORM

You must complete & return both registration pages to register


Drivers Name: Last_____________First______________Birth Date________M/F_____
Name for Tour Tag___________E-Mail________________Cell Phone______________
Address_____________________City________________St/Prv______Zip Code______



Passenger Name: Last_________________First________________________M/F_____
Name for Tour Tag____________E-Mail________________Cell Phone_____________
Address______________________City________________St/Prv_____Zip Code______



Passenger: Name: Last_________________First________________________M/F_____
Name for Tour Tag____________E-Mail_________________Cell Phone_____________
Address______________________City_________________St/Pro_____Zip Code_____



Passenger: Name: Last__________________First_______________________M/F_____
Name for Tour Tag____________E-Mail__________________Cell Phone____________
Address______________________City__________________St/Prv____Zip Code_____



Passenger: Name: Last__________________First_______________________M/F_____
Name for Tour Tag_____________E-Mail__________________Cell Phone___________
Address_______________________City__________________St/Prv____Zip Code____
Please add additional passengers on a separate sheet. 					Pg. 1
Registered vehicles must be able to travel at least 40 MPH
Confirmation will be sent as soon as possible.
Registration closes July 15, 2014
TOUR IS LIMITED TO THE FIRST 200 CARS
Driver must be a member of the AACA National
Vehicle Information
Year of Manufacture______Make_____Body Style____Color____
     State of Registration___________License No___________
    Insurance Co.__________________Policy No_____________
I will be trailering_______Driving_______My car to Amarillo, TX

All Vehicles MUST BE ROAD WORTHY
Fire extinguishers are required on all vehicles
Everyone is responsible for their lodging. Host Hotel: Holiday Inn-Amarillo 806/322-4777
Room Rate: $99 + Tax 
                    Host Campground/RV Park: Fort Amarillo RV Resort 806/331-1700
                (Host Hotel has a complimentary breakfast for their registered guests only)

I hereby agree to enter the vehicle described in the AACA Western Division Tour 2014 & in consideration of the right to enter this event & for other vehicle considerations I (we) do hereby agree in indemnify, protect, defend,      & hold harmless the AACA , its chapters, Regions, Officers & representatives from & against any & all claims, cost, liabilities & attorney’s fees arising from damage or injury, actual claimed, of any kind or nature to property or persons resulting from my (our) participation in the owners (driver’s) vehicle registered in the AACA Western Division Tour 2014. The owner/driver has proof of bodily injury & property damage liability insurance on the vehicle entered in the amount of at least $100,000 per person, $350,000 per accident bodily injury liability & $100,000 property damage liability or $300,000 combined single limit liability coverage.  The owner/Driver certifies  that his/her vehicle entered in this event has duly passed the requirements of the motor vehicle authorities, or other governing bodies, of the state in which the vehicle is registered, & that the vehicle is legally registered and/or licensed. The Antique Automobile Club of America (AACA) & its representatives will not & cannot be held responsible for the “safety certification” of any participating vehicle.

Signed Owner/Driver________________________Date_______
                  AACA Membership Number_______________
SEND CHECK PAYABLE TO Amarillo Region AACA, along with registration
To: Jenelle Smith Registrar: 5816 Spencer St, Amarillo, TX 79109
                        (Price includes all admissions fees, 1 lunch & 4 dinners)                 
                                                                                   Number           Cost                Total
ENTRY FEE (ONE DRIVER & VEHICLE)             _______       $235.00     $__________
PASSENGERS                                                            _______       $210.00     S__________
CHILDREN 12 & under (Each)                            _______       $185.00     $__________
                                                                        TOTAL AMOUNT DUE               $__________
         Extra local tours are available.  Some are FREE & others have a FEE.
Pg. 2

And now a word from our sponsors:




_________________________________________________________________________________________
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David House is knowledgeable and intelligent!  
You get a fair deal every time. 
He’ll keep your vehicle in tip top running order, 
no matter how new or old it is.
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HOUSE AUTOMOTIVE

Service and Repair on most
Makes and Models from
1919- 2007

Owner/Mechanic:David House
10613 S. Western
Amarillo, Texas 79118
(806) 622-3693 shop
(806) 671-1349 cell
email address:
twodhouse@suddenlink net





